考試科目:英文(轉大三) 所別:各系所 第 1/5頁

第一部份:詞彙和結構

註:本次考試 不可以參考自己的書籍及筆記; 不可以使用字典; 不可以使用計算器。

	本部份共 15 題,每題	含一個空格。請就試題冊上A、B、C、D四個選項中選出最適合題意的字或詞,標示
	在答案卷上。	
1.	. Last month, Emily t	he train down to Taichung.
	A. takes B	
	C. taken D	. take
2.	. It is very to talk o	n your mobile phone during the movie.
	A. impolite B	
		. important
3.		d takes a stroll in the park, people ask him: "Where you come
	from?"	jour come
		. can
		. will
4.		ecause he didn't for the computer exam.
	A. cheat B	
		. write
5.		cated the MRT station.
-	A. across E	
		near
6		badminton at this health club?
٠.		do
		are
7.	. Breakfast is the most	
	A. important E	
		frequent
8 my brother gets home in the evening, he takes a hot shower.		
٠.	A. Up until	
	C. Recently	
9. Mike has lived in Spain he was a baby.		
٠.		as
	C. since	
10	0. You can have a bana	
10	A. both E	
	C. either	
11		with a group of his friends next Saturday.
	A. to plan B.	
	C. has planned D.	
12	-	d because he likes his job nor his boss.
12	A. both B.	
	C. also D.	
13	3. Kevin is really be	
	A. boring B.	
	C. bores D.	
14. You are interested in photography, you?		
•	A. aren't B.	
	C. isn't D.	
15. In order to be a good doctor, one must about one's patients.		
~~	A. likes	
	C. concern	

考試科目:英文

所別:各系所

註:本次考試 不可以參考自己的書籍及筆記; 不可以使用字典;

〈接前夏〉

第二部份:段落填空

本部份共 10 題,包括二個段落,每個段落各含 5 個空格。請就試題冊上 A、B、C、D 四個選項中選出最適 合題意的字或詞,標示在答案卷上。

Questions 16-20

Letter of Invitation

Dear Joanna,

How have you (16) recently? As you know, I've been quite busy. Next month, however, I'll have more free time. I'm thinking about taking a trip down to Toroko Gorge. I am writing now to invite you to (17) me.

As you know, Toroko Gorge is one of the most beautiful places in all of the country. It is famous not only for its spectacular scenery but also for its wildlife. There are \_\_(18)\_ different kinds of animals there, including mountain goats, birds and even black bears. The air is fresh and there are trails for hiking.

If you would like to come along, please <u>(19)</u> me know as soon as possible. I will <u>(20)</u> tickets for the train this coming Saturday.

> Yours, Shu-fang

16.A. done

B. gone

C. been

D. seemed

17.A. come

B. join

C. see

D. travel

18.A. many

B. much C. few

D. a little

19. A. tell

B. inform

C. call

D. let

20. A. find

B. sell

C. rent

D. book

Questions 21-25

Close Call

Yesterday, I was walking down the sidewalk (21) someone behind me tapped me on the shoulder. I

About a block later, the person began to tap my shoulder again. Full of impatience, I turned (23) to say something. To my surprise, I was facing a little old woman.

"Oh, excuse me," I said.

"You dropped your wallet when you (24) the street," she said. "Here you go," she added, (25) it to me. Boy, was I ever embarrassed.

21. A. after

B. as soon as

C. before

D. when

22. A. known

B. know

C. had known

D. knew

23. A. around

B. down

C. over

D. inside

(22) the person wanted to pass me. But I was in a big hurry, so I simply walked faster.

24. A. over

B. across

C. crossed

D. by

25. A. leaving

B. handing

C. sending

D. turning

考試科目:英文

所别:各系所

第 3/頁

註:本次考試 不可以參考自己的書籍及筆記; 不可以使用字典; 不可以使用計算器。

第三部份:閱讀理解

本部份共15題,包含數段短文,每段短文後有數個相關問題。請就試題冊上A、B、C、D四個選項中選出 最適合者,標示在答案卷上。

Question 26

#### Please keep your voices down.

- 26. In what place will one probably see a sign such as this one?
  - A. At a pub.
  - B. In a department store.
  - C. In front of a tea stand.
  - D. Inside a library.

Questions 27-28

Important Notice

Taipei Transit Department: MRT Date: Saturday, August 21<sup>st</sup>

Time: 10:00-10:45am

Please note that for the above time and date, MRT service will be suspended. During this time, we will be conducting routine safety tests. Our department is sorry for the inconvenience. We look forward to serving you in the future.

-- The Taipei Transit Department

- 27. When will the tests happen?
  - A. In the evening.
  - B. In the morning.
  - C. In the afternoon.
  - D. During the night.
- 28. Why did The Taipei Transit Department write the notice?
  - A. They want more people to start taking the MRT next Saturday.
  - B. They will charge people more money to ride the MRT in the future.
  - C. They need to tell people the MRT won't be running on Saturday.
  - D. They hope to give better service to people riding the MRT Saturday.

Question 29

Come in and enjoy great savings!

All items must go to make way for our summer stock!

Prices are reduced up to 80% on T-shirts,

exercise pants and sports socks.

Don't miss out! Great prices until this Saturday.

Address: 44 Chungshan North Road, Section 2

Phone: 2342-1187

Hours: 10:00am to 10:30pm

- 29. What is a good title for this advertisement?
  - A. We Work Long Hours
  - B. A Convenient Location
  - C. Spring Clearance Sale
  - D. Stock Market in the Summer

〈背面《迷篇〉

考試科目:英文

所別:各系所

第4/5頁

註:本次考試 不可以参考自己的書籍及筆記; 不可以使用字典; 不可以使用計算器。 く接前員〉

Questions 30-32

Value of an Education

Over dinner last night, my father asked me if I had decided what I wanted to study in university. I told him that I wasn't sure. Then, after a few minutes, I added: "I guess I don't really care either. I just want to study something that will help me earn a lot of money after I graduate."

My father looked over at me and I could tell he was not happy. "If you want to make a lot of money, I suggest you quit school right now and work hard. I don't want you to waste another minute in school."

"What are you talking about?" I asked. My father was an educated man. He always seemed to value a good education.

"Go to university to learn something. Don't miss the opportunity," he said. "Remember that most people in the world don't have this kind of chance."

- 30. When they were eating, what did the speaker's father ask him?
  - A. What kind of job he wanted.
  - B. If he had some money.
  - C. What he wanted to major in.
  - D. Where the university was.
- 31. Why did the writer's father look unhappy?
  - A. The writer said that he didn't plan to go to university.
  - B. The writer said that he didn't care about making money.
  - C. The writer said something very impolite.
  - D. The writer said he only cared about how much money he would earn.
- 32. A lot of people in the world don't have the chance \_\_\_\_\_
  - A. to talk to their fathers often.
  - B. to go to university.
  - C. to make a lot of money.
  - D. to work in the bank.

Questions 33-35

#### History Lesson

A long time ago, Alexander the Great conquered the city of Corinth. The people of Corinth were overjoyed because everyone hated the previous king. Alexander was also happy because Periander, an intelligent philosopher, lived in Corinth.

"Have you seen Periander?" he asked the city's people. "I would like to meet him." It was reported that he had been seen at the beach. Thus Alexander and all of his men marched down to meet him. Sure enough, there was Periander, resting under the sun. "I will grant you any wish you desire," said Alexander when he saw Periander.

"Will you?" asked Periander without looking up. "Then please leave. You're blocking the sun." Alexander's men were surpised. But Alexander simply smiled and said: "If I weren't Alexander, I would want to be Periander. He understands what freedom is."

- 33. Why were the people of Corinth happy to see Alexander the Great?
  - A. Everybody knew that he liked intelligent people.
  - B. He had an army that was very strong.
  - C. The people were tired of the old king.
  - D. They were happy that he could meet Periander.
- 34. Where was the man that Alexander wanted to meet?
  - A. Ha was waiting in the city.
  - B. He was down at the beach.
  - C. He was running away.
  - D. He was killed in the fighting.

考試科目:英文

所別:各系所

第 5/5頁

註:本次考試 不可以参考自己的書籍及筆記; 不可以使用字典; 不可以使用計算器。

- 35. Why didn't Alexander get angry like some of his men?
  - A. He always had a good temper.
  - B. He was tired from the fighting.
  - C. He wanted everybody to love him.
  - D. He respected Periander's answer.

Questions 36

For your safety

Please remain behind the yellow line.

- 36. Where is one most likely to see this sign?
- A. Inside a bank.
- B. Right in front of a restaurant.
- C. Near a ticket booth.
- D. On the platform inside a train station.

#### Questions 37—40

Many people are concerned about the environment and ensuring that we have enough safe energy sources for the future. One way to ensure that we have energy in the future is to reduce the amount we use today. In Canada, many hydro companies have programs to help consumers reduce the waste of energy on unnecessary electrical appliances. One of those plans is a refrigerator buy-back. Refrigerators are one of the highest energy users in your home. The company often offers a nominal amount for the old appliance or a discount on future hydro expenses as long as the fridge is in working condition. The service includes pick up and transportation to a recycling depot. Using environmentally sound methods, the company safely recycles the ozone-depleting refrigerant and metal. The hope is that by lowering energy consumption, the company and the consumers will delay the need for new energy generating facilities.

- 37. How does the author feel about refrigeration buy-back programs?
- A. The author thinks they are a waste of time.
- B. The author feels the amount of money offered for the old appliance is too little.
- C. The author feels that most people won't use the program because they don't care about the environment.
- D. The author feels that the programs are a good way to reduce energy consumption.
- 38. What services are included in the refrigerator buy-back program?
- A. The company removes the refrigerant for the owner.
- B. The company picks up the old appliance and offers a small amount of money or a discount to the owner.
- C. The company will build a new facility to house the old appliances.
- D. The company repairs the old fridge so that it is in good working order and doesn't waste as much energy.
- 39. What is implied about old refrigerators?
- A. They needlessly use up energy. B. They are useful.
- C. They take up too much space. D. They contain dangerous gases and metals.
- 40. What does the word "consumption" mean in this passage?
- A. eating B. purchasing
- C. using D. wasting